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The Committee met twice during the Fall 2009 semester and has a third meeting 
scheduled prior to reporting to the Faculty Council on January 29, 2010.   This year we 
continued our work that we started last year with Andy Johns’ (Associate Vice 
Chancellor for Research) group.  Andy’s group was working with RENCI and others to 
develop information systems to improve access to faculty expertise and research areas.    
This system, as it is presently designed, allows a user to search by a research topic 
(disorder, disease, condition, procedure, population, etc) or by an individual researcher 
to retrieve a representation of expertise for that individual researcher or topic. The 
search draws from data that has been collected and aggregated from existing research 
processes such as grant preparation/submission, intellectual property disclosure and 
patenting, clinical trials as well as several public repositories of academic publications. 

The tool can also be used to help determine where researchers are performing their 
research. An example would be if an end user wanted to identify all locations within the 
United States where UNC researchers were conducting diabetes research. The system 
would enable this type of search and display a map of the results. 

The Faculty Research Committee met with Andy Johns during the fall.  Initially, we 
received an update on the most current version of the programs.  Andy told us that 
since last year, funding prospects for this project were much brighter and he anticipated 
making great progress this year.  The members of the Committee were given full access 



to the programs and worked with it between meetings so that we could pass along 
suggestions for improvements at the next meeting.   

The Research Committee members had numerous comments and suggestions for Andy 
Johns.  Most of these comments had to do with the limited coverage of disciplines in 
these preliminary versions of the web sites that concentrated on a sample of faculty and 
areas from health affairs.  Andy explained that within the next few months the coverage 
of faculty and areas will greatly expand.  He hopes to have a preliminary expanded 
version in January, 2010.  

 
Other suggestions were to be sure that the search procedures were capable of locating 
commonplace terms for conditions that have more formal names (e.g., "heart attacks"); 
to add a capability to limit search for collaborators and organizations to be within a 
certain distance from UNC- Chapel Hill; to include linkages of faculty to university 
centers and institutes; to include a summary statement on the home page of each site 
to describe purpose and limits of each site; to give options as to how to order the listing 
of departments and faculty in the search output (e.g., alphabetical vs. number of 
publications in an area); etc. 

The best way to understand the power of this system is to see a demonstration.  We 
have arranged for Andy Johns to do that at the January 2010 meeting of the Faculty 
Council.  We also include an appendix of screen shots of the system as part of this 
report. 

Appendix: Screen Shots from Searchable Data Base that is being built begins on 
next page. 
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